      CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
                                         LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING  
                                                              3rd October, 2019 at 7.30pm.

Present:  Cllrs:  Brigit Thurstan (Chair), Rob Smith, Chris Prior, John Morgan, Paul Raymond, 

               Anthony Daniel, Becky Annis
                           Anna Jones – PLANED, Cllrs:  Bryn Morris, Gerald Thomas, Graham Johns – Mathry 
                           Community Council


Apologies: Cllr. N Prior, 
1. Attendance at meeting by Anna Jones – PLANED – to discuss new well-being and resilience project.  
PLANED wants to work with between 10 and 12 councils to develop wellbeing in their communities.   Has a youth focus.   PLANED can run community events to raise interest and conduct a bespoke visioning process – this is a free service, the only cost might be venue hire.   It includes a community mapping exercise, community engagement with all demographics, developing vision etc.  Examples include the work done with St. Davids City Council where workshops which have resulted in artistic and ecological initatives - creating a digital museum service and a befrienders service, and also assisting Hook Community Council with its vision of a local play park.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan suggested that Llanrhian Community Council worked with PLANED on its vision for the Pavilion and  signed the Community Agreement.   The project could start in the New Year.  For further discussion.
2. Minutes 
The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 5th September, 2019, were read and approved.  Proposed by Cllr. Anthony Daniel.   Seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.
3. Matters Arising
· Ideas for development/use of the Pavilion. It was agreed to put this forward as a project for the PLANED wellbeing initative.  Cllr. Chris Prior will inspect the roof and estimate cost of repair if necessary.   For the next meeting.
· Defibrillator update.  Pads for the Croesgoch machine have been replaced.
· New noticeboard at the Square & Compass Garage – Cllr. Rob Smith has written asking for permission – waiting for a reply.
· GDPR –All Councillors have now signed to confirm that they have read the information on GDPR.
· Llanrhian works – the fencing has been partially completed.  There are still sharp metal railings by the bus stop.
· Councillors were asked to provide their profile for the Facebook page - only two Councillors have responded so far.


4. Planning 
PCNPA
Abereiddy Beach, Abereiddi:  APP/L9503/C/18/3211860 – Public Enquiry to be held on 15th October at 10.00am at the PCNPA Offices, Llanion Park, Pembroke Dock SA72 6DY. Cllrs. Neil Prior and Rob Smith will be attending.
5. Finance 
Payments requested:  Defib Store - £53.99. 
Proposed by Cllr. Paul Raymond, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.

Financial information 
Current a/c  as at the 3rd October - £4051.23

Chpl a/c as at the 3rd October - £2782.34






                   o
     6.   Correspondence           
 a)  Letter from Helen Aspden enclosing £300 cheque as balance of account set up to hold funds raised for the two defibrillators at Square & Compass Garage and Porthgain received.   Cllr. Rob Smith will inform Welsh Ambulance Service of the change of responsibilities and prepare some labels with contact details for each machine.   Cllr.  Brigit Thurstan will write piece for Llais Rhian on the change and also mention the last vacancy on the Community Council.
b)   Email from Cllr. N Prior confirming that Nicola Gandy - Director Park Direction and Planning, and a local Planning Officer from the PCNPA, are happy to attend a joint meeting with Mathry and other Community Councils to discuss the planning process received.  Date to be confirmed.
c)   Thank you letter from the Camomile Club for the donation given last summer of £218 received.
      7.   Village Hall Update
            No further news re ownership of the village hall and leases.

      8.   Audit


The Audit has been completed for 2018/19 and the Audit Certificate and report received.
9.   Facebook
      More material is being posted onto the site by Cllr. John Morgan – 275 likes, 287 followers.  There 
      are 9 followers on the new Twitter account.

      10.  Pembs County Council Report 
             C Cllr. Neil Prior submitted a written report for the meeting:  

· Llanrhian works completed - new fence, phone box has been removed, and new signposts.
· Waste Awareness day on 11th Oct between 2.30pm and 7pm (drop in) at Letterston Memorial Hall. 
· I've agreed with PCNPA Director of Planning that she will come to us as a collective (Llanrhian & Mathry CCs) to do a Q&A on PCNPA planning processes.
· Abereiddi appeal being heard on Oct 15th – Cllr. Prior will be attending
· Awaiting revised costs for the toilet provision for the Croesgoch Community Hub having met engineers on site recently
· Pavillion - I think we need to do some community engagement to find out what people think, and from there assess and prioritise a few different options.
      11.  Visioning / Action Planning 
             It looks as if this will become part of the PLANED initiative..
      12.  Agenda Item

             Cllr. Brigit would like to have a public slot on the agenda for each meeting:  7.30-7.40 – chance for  

             public to come and talk to the Council.  Facebook and website.  To be confirmed at the next 
             meeting.
      13.   Speed volunteers

   The Clerk was asked to find out about a scheme which uses volunteers to monitor speeding 
               Traffic.   For the next meeting.
       14.   Hedges by Llanhowell Church from Cerbid
              Trees are falling into the road, the Clerk was asked to report this to C Cllr.  Neil Prior.   
Signed ………………………………………….
Date   ……………………………………………
